Stuart Smith

740 River Road

609-638-2577

Permit # 

Map/Lot 

Cottage electrical service

NG req # 5683955

10-28-08
No Permit yet, 740 River Road. Met with Stuart Smith to inspect the service entrance as requested by National Grid so they could reconnect the electrical service to the cottage behind the house. The old wires from the pole to the cottage went over the roof of the house, wires laying on the back slope of the roof, were cut off from bracket near peak of the house roof and removed from the pole. The meter at the cottage was also removed, this was done about three years ago. Old wires still connected from the cottage, laying on the rear slope of the house roof and connected to brackets at the peak of the roof. I told Stuart that entrance wires cannot lay on the roof and I am not sure of them going over the house to get to the cottage. Due to the cottage being at a lower elevation going over the house to the pole would be unlikely. I had several ideas but I wanted to run them by National grid first. 


Time 0.9

10-28-08
Telephone call to National Grid and to Stuart. National Grid had talked to Stuart’s brother about two years ago and said they needed a right of way to install another pole to service the cottage. I told Mel (NG) that buried service would be the best solution or feed the house first and feed the cottage from the house’s panel, no meter on the cottage. I told Mel to call Stuart and I would call him also. Called Stuart and told him he had several solutions: one would be to have a pole set on the road to the left of the house and go aerial to the cottage; he could feed the cottage from the house and he wanted to still have a meter so that was out; install a pedestal to the left of the driveway and place both meters there and go buried to the pole, the house and the cottage. He was worried about the look of that and I described the pedestal and said he could put shrubs on the back side facing the road and a plus would be that the meter reader would not have to walk back to the cottage. I told him to get some quotes for the different scenarios and when he decided on one to fill out a permit application.


Time 0.4  

11-21-08
No Permit, 740 River Road. Talked to Electrician Jim at 802-457-1610 to go over restoring electrical service from NG. They told him to have the town inspector come out first and I told him I was already there, but I would call NG again. He wants to have aerial service to a dual meter socket with dual disconnects mounted on the front of the house and one feed will go the house panel and the second one will go through the basement of the house, up the rear of the house to the eve, than aerial to the cottage. He will be using service entrance cable for that run. I will check through the NEC book to make sure he can do that.


Time 0.4 

David H Lersch

Plainfield Building Inspector

